
CITY OF SAN ANTONIO 

SAN ANTONIO FIRE DEPARTMENT 

INTERDEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM 

TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Robert Ojeda, Fire Chief 

THROUGH: Terry M. Brechtel, City Manager 

COPIES: Christopher J. Brady, Assistant City Manager; File 

SUBJECT: Firework display at USAA company picnic 

DATE: April 29,2004 

SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATION: 

On April 12, 2004, a request for a firework display was received on behalf of USAA and 
Alpha-Lee Enterprises, Inc. They are requesting an ordinance for permission to hold a 
firework display for their annual company picnic on their property located at 9800 
Fredericksburg Rd. The display is to be held at approximately 8:45 PM on May 8,2004, 
with no rain date. 

Michael W. McIntosh, President of Alpha-Lee Enterprises, Inc., obtained and filed all 
display permits and insurance requirements with the Fire Marshal’s office at 115 
Auditorium Circle. 

Security requirements and precautions are included as conditions to display. 

Staff recommends approval of this ordinance. 

POLICY ANALYSIS: 

This Fire Department has recommended approval of fireworks permits for functions 
such as this when public safety can be assured. 
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USAA Fireworks 
Company Picnic 

FISCAL DATA: 

A total fee of $450.00 has been paid for the display permits. 

COORDINATION: 

This item has been coordinated with the Fire Chiefs office, the Fire Marshal’s office 
and the Development Services Department, all involved offices concurred with this 
recommendation. 

SUPPLEMENTAL COMMENTS: 

The ethics disclosure is not required. 

FIRE CHIEF DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT 
SERVICES 

ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 

Approved: 

TERRY M.%RECHTEL 
CITY MANAGER 


